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Administrators’ Message 
 

Thank you to all the parents for their participation in our Parent Teacher Interviews, volunteering for 

extracurricular events and teams, and being involved in our PAC.  First term ends on December 1st and 

the target date for report cards to be sent home is December 13
th

.  Now is the time for all students and their 

“support teams” at school and home to make academic success their number one priority as we plan for 

the end of term.  Please don’t hesitate to contact your child’s teachers if you have any questions on 

progress and assessment.                    

               

         Mr. DeVito and Mrs. Wingham 

 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -
PAC  
 

The KVR PAC is looking for 

members…Please come out 

and join us. Your next Parent 

Advisory meeting will be 

held on Wed., November 

8
th

  at 6:00 pm in the 

library. PAC meetings 

normally occur on the 

second Wednesday of every month at this time and 

generally are less than an hour long. Please put this 

year’s PAC meetings on your calendar! 

Nov. 8
th

 Jan. 17
th

 Feb. 21
st
  

April 11
th

 May 9
th

 June 13
th

  

 

 

SCHOOL CASH ONLINE… available at KVR 

 

 
 

Register using parent name at 

sd67.schoolcashonline.com…. or see the link at the 

bottom of the School District 67 Website. 

 

Bagged Lunch     
 

The bagged lunch program is supported 

and subsidized through our school district.   

This program is needs based and can be 

confidentially accessed through Mr. 

DeVito.   Please let us know if this is a 

service your family needs to access. 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 



 

Remembrance Day 

 

Parents and Guardians are welcome 

to join us on Thursday, November 

9
th

   for our annual Remembrance 

Day Assembly. We will begin 

loading the gym around 10:15 am in 

hopes of beginning the assembly by 

10:30 am. Parents are reminded that 

there will be no school on Friday, November 10
th

 

due curriculum in-service day and Monday, 

November 13
th

 for Remembrance Day. Please RSVP 

to Mrs. Wingham if you plan on attending. 

 

Fall Sports at KVR 

 
Our cross-country team had a great season with KVR 

runners having several top ten finishes at the gr. 6, 7, and 

8 level. Way to go, runners! Also, a hearty thank you to  

Mme. Cutjar and Mr. Duke  who have volunteered their 

time to coach our runners. 

 

Volleyball season is well 

underway. Thanks to Mrs. Hannon 

and Mrs. Toneatto for all their hard 

work with our Grade 8 girls team. 

Also, huge appreciation goes out to 

Mr. Say for coaching our grade 8 boys’ team. 
 

For gr. 6 & 7 volleyball team members final play days are 

scheduled for… 

Gr. 7 Girls – November 6
th
 at KVR 

Gr. 6 Girls – November 8
th
 at Summerland Middle 

Gr. 7 Boys – November 8
th
 at KVR 

Gr. 6 Boys – November 8
th
 at Skaha Lake Middle   

 

Thanks to the following coaches for their hard work and 

dedication to our grade 6 and 7 volleyball teams! 

Mrs. Rutten (Gr. 6 girls) 

Mr. McGrady (Gr. 6 boys) 

Mr. Sherburne and Mr. Moseley Say (Gr. 7 boys) 

Mrs. Halladay (Gr. 7 girls)  

 
Winter Sports 

 

Now that the fall season sports teams 

are wrapping up the winter basketball 

season follows close behind. Students 

are reminded to listen to announcements or check the 

athletic bulletin board for information on grades 6, 7, 

and 8 basketball. 

 

 

 

KVR IS A CLOSED CAMPUS 

 

As stated in our planners and in accordance with 

School District #67 policy, KVR Middle School is a 

closed campus. All students in grades 6-8 are 

expected to remain on campus unless signed out by a 

parent or guardian. Sign in and sign out procedures 

are in place to ensure student safety. 

 

Also, in light of our closed campus policy, we do not 

allow students to order and have food delivered at 

lunch time. If parents would like to have food 

dropped off, they may do so at the front office. We 

do remind families that we provide Subway and 

pizza services on Tuesdays and Fridays which are 

fundraisers for our school initiatives. 

 

See Mr. DeVito or Mrs. Wingham if you have any 

questions. 
 

Criminal Record Checks For Volunteers 

 

Those who wish to volunteer for helping out with 

any activities associated with the school are 

reminded that a criminal record check must be 

completed prior to participation. These can be 

completed online at 

https://justice.gov.bc.ca/eCRC/home.htm. Please 

enter the Access Code TNJP25P6CL. There is no 

cost associated if you use this code for your CRC. 

Once you have completed this on-line please let Mrs. 

Smith, our head secretary, know via e-mail 

(lsmith@summer.com) and provide her with date 

completed and file number. Please consider 

completing this if you have a child at KVR, and 

thank you, in advance, for volunteering with our 

students. 
 

Subway lunches! 

 

The KVR Leadership program is pleased to offer 

Subway sandwiches as an additional option at KVR 

this year. Subway orders are done on a monthly basis 

only and will be delivered each Tuesday for students 

to enjoy. All profits made from this fundraiser go 

towards leadership activities and supplies that we use 

to help make KVR a great community! 

Order forms will be available in 

Advisory classes and at the office. 

Please ensure that orders are place prior 

to monthly deadline as NO late orders will be 

accepted. 
 

https://justice.gov.bc.ca/eCRC/home.htm
mailto:lsmith@summer.com


 

 

Student Threat Assessment: Fair 

Notice and Process 
 

School District No. 67 (Okanagan Skaha) is 

committed to creating and maintaining school 

environments in which students, staff, parents and 

others feel safe.  Schools cannot ignore any threat of 

violence and are expected to investigate all such 

incidents and concerns. 

 
The model present in this document reflects the thinking and 

work of J. Kevin Cameron, Director of the Canadian Centre for 

Threat Assessment and Trauma Response. 

 

Vision 
While threats and acts of violence in a school setting 

are generally few in number, these types of incidents 

have the potential for physical harm and 

psychological trauma to both students and staff.  

Having a clear process for appropriately responding 

to threat related behaviors, or other behaviors of 

concern, helps ensure a safe working and learning 

environment for all. 

 

What is a threat? 

A threat is an expression of intent to do harm or act 

out violently against someone or something.  Threats 

may be verbal, written, drawn, posted on the Internet 

or made by gesture.   

 

Duty to report 

To keep school communities safe, staff, parents, 

students and community members have a duty to 

report all threat related behaviors to the principal 

and/or the appropriate authority – usually the RCMP.  

Every threat must be taken seriously, investigated 

and responded to. 

  

What is a Threat Assessment Team? 

Each school has a multi-disciplinary Threat 

Assessment Team.  The team typically includes the 

principal, vice principal, school counselor and 

RCMP, as well as, in some cases district staff.  In 

addition, Ministry of Children and Family 

Development, Child & Youth Mental Health, 

Probation and any other community partner or 

individuals with relevant insight/input may be a 

member of the assessment team on an as-needed 

basis. 

 

 

What behaviours warrant a student threat 

assessment? 

A Student Threat Assessment will be initiated when 

behaviours include, but are not limited to:  

 Serious violence or violence with intent to 

harm or kill 

 Verbal/written threats to harm or kill 

others/self 

 Internet website/MSN/Facebook threats to 

harm or kill others/self 

 Possession of weapons, including replicas 

 Bomb threats and fire setting 

 

What is the purpose of a student threat 

assessment? 

The purposes of a student threat assessment are: 

 To ensure the safety of students, staff, parents 

and others. 

 To ensure a full understanding of the context 

of the threat. 

 To understand factors contributing to the 

threat makers’ behaviour. 

 To be proactive in developing an intervention 

plan that addresses the emotional and 

physical safety of the threat maker. 

 To promote the emotional and physical safety 

of all. 

 

 

What happens in a student threat assessment? 

All threat making behaviour by a student shall be 

reported to the principal who will follow the 

guidelines outlined in the “Community Threat 

Assessment Protocol”.  Once the Threat Assessment 

Team has been activated, interviews may be held 

with the student(s), the threat maker, parents and 

staff to determine the level of risk and develop and 

appropriate response to the incident.  Intervention 

plans will be developed and shared with parents, 

staff and students as required. 

 

 

Can I refuse to participate in a threat assessment 

process? 

It is important for all parties to engage in the process.  

If for some reason, however, there is a reluctance to 

participate in the process by the threat maker or 

parent/guardian, the threat assessment process will 

continue in order to promote a safe and caring 

environment. 

 

 



KVR Yearbooks 2017/18 

 

Order yours today before the year is only a 

memory.  You will never know whose autograph you 

wished you had.  Early Bird price is $40.00.  This 

deal expires on December 22, 2017.  You may 

purchase them from Ms. Tank or purchase them 

through the schools cash online system (see previous 

information in newsletter). 

 

FARM BAG FUNDRAISER 

 

KVR’s Farm Bag Fundraiser upcoming pick-up 

dates 

 Thursday November 9th 3:00 – 4:00 p.m.  

 Thursday December 7th 3:00 – 4:00 p.m.   

Thank you to all subscribers! If you cannot make the 

pick-up day, contact KVR’s Farm Bag coordinator, 

Mme Sluyter at jsluyter@summer.com  

 

 

 

 

Cob’s Bread Fundraiser for KVR PAC! 

 
Fundraising is easy! Simply mention KVR Middle 
School during your transaction at our bakery when 
you make any purchase. We’re donating 5% of that 
purchase to your school. 
 
The transactions will be electronically recorded and 
at the conclusion of the promotion 
we will know exactly the amount to 
be donated back to your school. 
 
Additional promotions may be 
conducted throughout the year. 
 
The donation to your school will be presented in 
September 2018. Please note that a minimum of 
$25.00 raised is required to receive a cheque and 
funds cannot be carried forward to the next year. 
Running totals can be provided to let you know how 
much you are contributing back to your school.  
 
COBS Bread is extremely excited about supporting 
KVR Middle School and wish you every success with 
this fundraising effort. 
 
If you have any questions please feel free to contact Lori 
Hansen directly at 250-492-8670 or contact a member of 
the KVR PAC. 
 

 

 

 

 
Energy Drinks at KVR 

 

At KVR we do not endorse the consumption of 

energy drinks. Research has shown that these drinks 

are highly caffeinated and extremely unhealthy for 

children, especially young adolescents putting their 

organs and brains ‘under stress.’ Please do not send 

your children to school with these beverages. Instead 

please send them with a re-fillable water 

bottle. Our PAC generously purchased a 

water bottle fill station for our students 

last year which dispenses filtered, 

chilled water. 

Dropping Off, Picking Up, and Idling Cars 

Parents are reminded that the area directly in front of 

KVR on Jermyn Ave. is a ‘no-stopping zone’.  Please do 

not stop to drop your child off in this area. It is not safe to 

do so. RCMP and City By-Law officers do monitor this 

and will ticket violators. Please plan a suitable drop 

off/pick up location out of this zone. Also, there have 

been many complaints about idling 

vehicles waiting to pick up students 

from KVR. If you are waiting in your 

vehicle please turn your engine off to help reduce 

emissions. 

mailto:jsluyter@summer.com


 

10 000 Tonight Food Drive 

For the second year, KVR will be partnering with Pen 

High in the annual 10,000 Tonight Food Drive. Princess 

Margaret will be partnering with SLMS as well, and in 

the end, we will report a grand total for all four schools. 

This event occurs on Wednesday, November 29
th

 from 

4:30 - 8:30 pm. We invite any parents and students to put 

a group together and canvas on this impactful evening. 

Information on how to sign up and further details of the 

event will be distributed to students soon. Also, find 

information posted on the Penticton Secondary School 

Web site. Thank you for considering getting involved in 

this great community event! 

If you wish to sign up please go 

to…www.SignUpGenius.com/go/20F0E4CAFAC23A2F

49-100002 

 

 

 

 

 

November Dates to Remember! 
  

Nov. 1st  Grade 6 Swim 

Nov. 9
th
  KVR Remembrance Day Assembly 

10:30 am 

Nov. 10
th
  Curriculum Implementation Day (no 

school for students) 

Nov. 13
th
  Stat Holiday for Rem. Day (no school) 

Nov. 29
th
  Gr. 7 Swim 

Nov. 29
th
 Parent Cybercitizenship Workshop 

7:00 pm Multipurpose Room 

Nov. 29
th
 10,000 Tonight Food Drive 

Dec. 1
st
 Term 1 Ends 

Dec. 13
th
  Term 1 Report Cards Issued 

Dec. 20
th
  Winter Fine Arts Night 

Dec. 22
nd

  Last Day of Classes before Winter 

Break 

  

  

  

Remember to “Like” us on Facebook for updates 

and information about upcoming events at KVR 

Middle School!

 

 

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F0E4CAFAC23A2F49-100002
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F0E4CAFAC23A2F49-100002

